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Report Issue Date: August 13, 2025
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Inspection Type:

Critical Incident

Licensee: City of Ottawa
Long Term Care Home and City: Peter D. Clark Centre, Ottawa

INSPECTION SUMMARY

The inspection occurred onsite on the following date(s): August 6, 7, 11, 2025.

The following Critical Incident (Cl) intakes were inspected:

Intakes: #00152438 and #00152569 related to medication management.

The following Inspection Protocols were used during this inspection:

Medication Management
Infection Prevention and Control

INSPECTION RESULTS

WRITTEN NOTIFICATION: Medication management system

NC # Written Notification pursuant to FLTCA, 2021, s. 154 (1) 1.
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Non-compliance with: O. Reg. 246/22, s. 123 (2)

Medication management system

s. 123 (2) The licensee shall ensure that written policies and protocols are developed
for the medication management system to ensure the accurate acquisition,
dispensing, receipt, storage, administration, and destruction and disposal of all
drugs used in the home.

The licensee has failed to ensure that a member of the registered staff complied
with the home's medication management program to ensure the accurate
acquisition, dispensing, receipt, storage, administration, and destruction and
disposal of all drugs used in the home.

In accordance with O. Reg 246/22, s. 11 (1) (b), the licensee is required to ensure that
written policies developed for the medication management program were complied
with.,

On a specific date in July 2025, a member of the registered staff administered a
resident's prescribed medication from another resident's supply. Furthermore, the
registered staff member again failed to follow policy by not documenting the
medication administration at the time it was given, resulting in errors in the
medication reconciliation and tracking procedure.

Sources: Medication Administration policy, resident clinical records, home's internal
investigation notes, and interviews with a registered nurse and the Manager of
Resident Care.



